
'fil Franciscan HEALTH 
Hammond 

June 17, 2021 

Via Email and U.S. Certified First Class Mail, Return Receipt Requested 
Certified Mail No. 7011 0470 0003 2536 8428 
Indiana Department of Workforce Development 
Workforce Transition Unit, SE308 
10 North Senate Avenue 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46204-2277 
wam-notice@dwd.in.gov 

Via Email and U.S. Certified First Class Mail, Return Receipt Requested 
Certified Mail No. 7011 0470 0002 2536 8435 
The Honorable Thomas McDermott, Jr. 
Mayor of Hammond, Indiana 
Hammond City Hall 
5925 Calumet A venue 
Hammond, Indiana 46320 
Mayor@gohammond.com 

Re: WARN Notice for Franciscan Health Hammond 

To Whom It May Concern: 

We are writing to inform you that Franciscan Health Hammond, located at 5454 
Hohman A venue, Hammond, IN 46320, will be closing certain departments and making 
other reductions of staff. These closures and reductions are expected to be pennanent. The 
expected date of the first separation will be August 21 , 2021 , and 83 employees will be 
affected. 

Additional information regarding the planned workforce reduction, including 
affected job titles and number of affected employees in each job classification, will be 
maintained on-site at Franciscan Health Hammond and is available upon request to Indiana's 
Workforce Transition Unit and Mayor's Office. If you have questions or would like 
additional information concerning this matter, please contact Heather Schwandt, 
Administrative Director Human Resources, at 219-933-2058. 

Sincerely, /7/
~ki.<h :ZZOvi L\ )(1M4----

eather Schwandt 
Administrative Director Human 
Resources 
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